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A Spark of Hope in South Africa 

Eugene Terre Blanche. leader of the 
Afrikaner Resistance Move ■ent, 
seizing the stage at the Na ti ona l 
Party congress. 

On May 31st, 15,000 White 
racialists gathered at the Voor­
trekkers Monument in Pretoria for a 
political rally. The vast majority 
were Afrikaners and most came to 
hear Eugene Terre Blanche, leader 
of the Afrikaner Resistance Move­
ment (AWB), despite the fact that 
the meeting was jointly sponsored 
by the Conservative Party, the 
Reconstituted National Party and 
the AWB. The Afrikaner Resistance 
Movement is by far the most radical 
of the three, and the sma 11 est 
though that seems to be changing 
very rapidly. 

Two weeks prior to the Voortrek­
ker Monument rally, 3000 of Terre 
Blanche's supporters stormed the 
hall where President P.W. Botha was 
to address a congress of the ruling 
National Party. Terre Blanche and 
his activists broke through the 

cordon of National Party security 
guards and took the stage complete­
ly disrupting the congress and 
preventing Botha from speaking. 
This daring raid made Terre Blanche 
a national celebrity and hero to 
Afrikaner nationalists who see the 
National Party as selling out to 
the multiracialists. The National 
Party came to power in 1948 as a 
White nationalist political force. 
It created the system of Apartheid 
by which the colored races would be 
used to serve the White race and 
would be prevented from exercising 
any substantial political power. It 
was and is essentially a system of 
racial wage slavery. Apartheid, 
1 i ke a 11 s 1 avery, contained the 
seeds of its own destruction. It 
began as a compromise between the 
true racialists who wanted a White 

See SOUTH AFRICA, Page 5 

Divide and Conquer: The Death Knell 
of the Family Fann 

In the past five years hundreds 
of thousands of farmers have been 
forced out of business. In 1985 5% 
of al 1 farmers (approximately 
100,000) were forced to give up 
farming and it is estimated that 
another 100,000 will fa 11 out in 
1986. It is not the agribusinessman 
or the small part-time or tenant 
farmer that is suffering the de­
struction of his hopes, dreams, and 
hard work, rather it is primarily 
the medium sized farm that is under 

the axe - the family farm. At five 
percent a year it will not be long 
before the family farm goes the way 
of the mom and pop store - ext inc­
ti on is only a matter of time. 

One of the most interesting 
aspects of this tragedy is how it 
is being handled by the capitalist 
press. The press 'paints the farmer 
in trouble as being inefficient 
and/or greedy, implying that this 
is a hea 1 thy weeding out process. 
All sorts of capitalist economists, 

who have been wrong in their theor­
ies and predictions for years now, 
are trotted out to tel 1 us how 
wonderful it is to get rid of this 
economic deadweight. And the press 
comp 1 ete 1 y ignores the soci a 1 con­
sequences of this latest assault on 
sma 11 business. 

So it is time to place things in 
context and to see what the truth 
really is. It is not the marginal 
or inefficient farmer that is now 

Continued next page 



Page 2 The Nationalist, July 1986 

The Best of the Farmers Are Dying 
in trouble, rather it is the most 
successful small farmers of the 
late 1970s who are now going down 
the tubes. How can this be? Six to 
ten years ago when land values and 
inflation were high, government ad­
visors from the Agriculture Depart­
ment, private financial experts and 
banks were all encouraging farmers 
to invest soundly - in land. But 
the banks would not 1 end to just 
anyone, rather they restricted· 
their lending ~ccording to standard 
practice to those who were good 
risks. The large agribusiness firms 
were lent money and the middle 
level family farmers with proven 
track records were 1 ent money. The 
rest, to their good fortune, were 
denied loans for land purchases. 
Those with good track records were 
the farmers who had been in farming 
for many years and had made a h;gh 
percentage profit, and who had 
managed wel 1 and saved such that 
they had enough money for a sub­
stantial downpayment (as the banks 
would only lend up to 80% of the 
value of the land~ It was the best 
of the small farmers who got loans. 

Well, guess what? The government 
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advisors, the expert private econo­
mists, the bankers, and the farmers 
who be 1 i eved them were a 11 wrong. 
For a number of reasons which had 
nothing to do with how hard or how 
efficiently the American farmer was 
working, the market for food col-
1 apsed. So who now is paying the 
price? The government advisors? The 
"expert" private economists? The 
bankers? The national policy makers 
who launched the futile grain em­
bargo against the Soviets, or the 
ones who concocted the greatest 
recession since the Great Depres­
sion in order to cut inflation, or 
the ones who have done nothing to 
protect not only our foreign mar­
kets but even our domestic markets 
from subsidized foreign competi­
tion? (In May the U.S. actually 
imported more food than it exported 
which illustrates how absurd our 
pol icy has become). Few of the 
above will suffer for their inepti­
tude. No , it is the family farmer 
who borrowed to buy land that is 
now worth little that will pay the 
price. The ones who after 10, 20 or 
30 years of successful farming have 
suddenly become "inefficient dead-
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Only White unity can defeat the divide and conquer strategy of the 
Big Capitalists. 

weight" that must be threshed from 
the system. 

The family farmer is the latest 
in a long line of small businessmen. 
who have fallen prey to capitalist 
market manipulation, and to orches­
trated press campaigns that push 
capitalist mythology in order to 
prevent grass roots po 1 it i ca 1 sup­
port from forming around the tar­
get. The capitalist strategy is to 
isolate the group under present 
attack by convincing similar groups 
and consumers that their interests 
are either divergent or in direct 
conflict. 

For example, consumers are told 
that farmers want more government 
subsidies or higher prices. Which 
would result in either higher food 
prices or higher taxes. What they 
are not told is that the bulk of 
government subsidies now go to the 
large farm operations and agri­
businesses that have the money to 
contribute large sums to the cof­
fers of politicians in order to buy 
special tax breaks, irrigation pro­
jects and direct supports. What 
they are not told is that as small 
businessmen are driven out of an 
industry, and it becomes concen­
trated in the hands of a few major 
firms, price fixing inevitably re­
sults such that prices rise rather 
than fall. This happens because the 
major firms realize that price wars 
are self-destructive. and that they 
can make more money by just accept­
ing their portion of the market and 
following the price increases of 
the 1 e9-der. Once the 1 eader or 
leaders realize that a market dis­
cipline has been established they 
raise prices until a substantial 
part of the market balks. Then they 
open discount stores in order to 
prevent renewed competition from 
smal 1 business. 

Large chain department stores 
are supposedly more efficient than 
small retailers, at least that is 
what we have been told since the 
turn of the century when the 1 arge 
capitalist retailers decided to 
establish national chains and eat 
the competition. So why does Wards 
lose hundreds of millions of dol­
lars every year? So why is Sears 
desperately trying to diversify its 
operations away from retail sales? 
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Why do al most all major retailers 
now have budget divisions where 
they sell goods cheaply? We thought 
they were selling their goods as 
cheaply as they could reasonbly be 
sold. The fact is that the huge 
retai)ers exploited their mono­
polistic position so far and raised 
prices so high that a large portion 
of the American public has balked. 

Exactly the same process occur­
red in the case of the mom and pop 
grocery store. The grocery chains 
claimed that they could sell food 
cheaper than the small grocery 
store and for a while they did -
just until the small stores were 
driven out of business, and then 
it was the same old capitalist 
story. Price manipulation began as 
soon as a market discipline was 
imposed by the demise of small 
business. Prices got so high that 
entrepeneurs began opening discount 
food warehouses which were then 
bought out by the major grocery 
chains. 

Leaders have a a duty 
to govern for the benefit 
of the nation 

Is the mom and pop store really 
inefficient? How many corporations 
can get their employees to work 12 
hours a day 6-7 days a week, month 
after month, year after year? Yet 
that is what the small businessman 
does as a matter of course - and 
for very little money. According to 
the Small Business Administration 
the average small business owner 
averages $25,000 a year. It is the 
small businessman who has the en­
trepenurial spirit - who uses his 
imagination and takes the risks, 
not the careerist corporate execu­
tive. It is the small businessman 
who is close to the action and 
close to the customer and so it is 
he who can make the important mar­
ket adjustments, not the ivory 
tower vice-president. 

So why is it that our small 
businessmen cannot stand before a 
r:oncerted capitalist attack? Be­
cause in a situation were everybody 
loses money, the deep pockets pre­
vail. The big capitalists are mas­
ters of the squeeze scenario. They 
will either lower prices to the 
point where no competitor in the 

market can make money or they in­
crease their advertising budgets to 
such an extent that everyone loses 
money. The small businessman cannot 
afford to take losses as his re­
sources are small to begin with and 
he must feed his family, so ·before 
long he is out of the game even 
though his operation ran more ef­
ficiently, provided better service, 
and lost less in terms of percen­
tage on gross sales than did his 
capitalist competitor. 

The big capitalists have other 
advantages which also have nothing 
to do with economic efficiency. 
They have the resouces to buy the 
politicians and lawyers• they need 
to get special tax breaks and gov­
ernmental benefits and subsidies. 
They also get discounts for buying 
in bulk from suppliers - this is an 
anti-trust violation, but one which 
the government almost never en­
forces. 

In sum, the plan of the capital­
ists is divide and conquer. They 

·e determined to concentrate ever­
increasing wealth and power in 
their own hands, and to do this 
they isolate and attack the farmer, 
the worker, and the small business­
man each in his turn. What they 
fear most is a Nationalist because 
only Nationalism can unite the 
farmer, the worker and the small 
businessman against the wealthy 
ruling class which rules not for 
the benefit of the People, but for 
the benefit of itsel~ Leaders have 
a duty to govern for the benefit 
the Nation - those that do not 
forfeit their right to lead. The 
plutocrats are in forfeit - now it 
is up to us, the People, to take 
their power from them. It will be a 
long and hard struggle against an 
entrenched and powerful system, but 
in the end we will be successful if 
we can get the farmers, the small 
businessmen, the workers of the 
hand and the workers of the mind to 
set aside their selfish schemes, to 
reject the Self-Interest ethic of 
capitalism, and to unite behind the 
National Democratic Front which is 
the only political force in America 
that is dedicated to the interests 
of the Nation as a .whole. If White 
Americans do not abandon self­
interest then the capitalists will 
be completely successful in their 
exploitation of our People and 
Nati on - and we will deserve our 
doom. GG 
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Beyond 1984 
Big Brother is alive and well 

this year as marketers are using 
the Uni versa l Product Code to look 
over your shoulder and into your 
grocery bag. Research firms can now 
monitor shoppers through a spyglass 
at the check-out counter via the 
scanner panel which determines the 
size, brand, and price from the 
series of black bars on the label 
known as the UPC. In approximately 
20 cities, grocery stores have 
kindly volunteered to be equipped 
with the special scanners. Through 
them records of all the shoppers' 
purchases are provided to the pro­
ducers. Because this system gives 
da_ta for every item available in 
the store, the marketing firm can 
not only find out what we buy, but 
what alternatives shoppers have. 

In the hands of Test Marketing 
Group or its competitor, Informa­
tion Resources Inc., every choice 
made by "participating" consumers 
provides an encyclopedia to what 
sells and why. Their clients, like 
General Foods, Pepsi, and Proctor & 
Gamble, want to know how manipul­
able we are, and pry into our gro­
cery list to devise the best 
methods of selling and advertising. 
Manufacturers especially want to 
know how well consumers respond to 
their televised persuasion, and 
have taken the current UPC market­
ing services into the privacy of 
the home. 

Big producers are hiring the TMG 
and !RI groups to set yet another 
spy loose amongst consumers through 
TV ads. Monitors in the homes of 
participating shoppers with cable 
TV check the television every five 
seconds to see if the set is tuned 
in and to what station. These new 
networks are also used to collect 
"psychographic" data - character­
istics of a population describing 
not only demographic facts but 
consumers' values and lifestyles. 

Electronic wands attached to TV 
sets are being tested with which a 
shopper would scan the UPCs of 
groceries unpacked at home. Any 
magazines, newspapers, or books 
bought could al so be recorded, so 
they know not only what you eat but 
what you read. Although every re­
searcher in this field admits the 
Orwellian implications of such in-

See 1984. Page 6 
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The Revenge of Johann Sebastian Bach 
by Martin McBride 

Washington, D.C.: Most Americans 
know their nation's capital only 
from the picture-postcard image of 
it which appears in their living 
rooms nightly on the video screen. 
They are shown the halls of power: 
the White House, with its well­
manicured lawns; Congress, with its 
imposing white dome; the Supreme 
Court, with its impressjve neo­
classical architecture. They are 
shown monuments to the authentic 
heroes of days gone by: Washington, 
Jefferson, Lincoln, and others. 

But what most Americans don't 
see of Washington is the grim 
reality: like every other U.S. 
city, it is a dirty, dangerous, 
disgusting sinkhole of racial decay 
and corruption. It is pimps and 
prostitutes; dealers and junkies; 
legions of homeless bums of both 
sexes sleeping on steam-grates in 
the dead of winter. It is endless 
square blocks of urban squalor: 
teeming ghetto tenements fu 11 of 
angry and sullen Blacks, unemployed 
and unemployable. It is race­
mixing; it is White degeneracy; it 
is Levant i ne merchants with bar­
gain-basements filled to overflow­
; ng with shoddy goods. 

It is the spawning ground for 
every social evil and toxin. Wash­
ington, D.C., is, if you will, a 
miniature New York City. It is what 
the Jews and plutocrats would like 
to see the whole country become: a 
hideous Third World nightmare; the 
rotting corpse of Western deca­
dence; the death of our Race. 

Basic wisdom: If you're White, 
stay away from the cities; there is 
nothing for you there any more, 
except infection-- spiritual, ra­
cial and sexual. 

A few summers back I found my­
self trapped in Washington during 
the daily rush-hour gridlock. I was 
stuck in traffic on 14th ~treet, 

,Northwest-- a major thoroughfare 
which is also an open sewer of 
racial pollution. It was just after 
5:00 p.m., the ti me when most of 
the denizens of Washington's night 
streets first stir, and then stag­
ger, blinking, into the smog­
shrouded late-afternoon light, to 

begin whatever hustle or scam they 
are involved in to keep themselves 
alive from one day to the next. 

Although I was only three blocks 
from the White House, I was sur­
rounded as far as I could see by 
porno shops, hookers, drug addicts 
and similar by-products of urban 
civilization and capitalism. Now 
and then a rodent-1 i ke federal 
bureaucrat with his briefcase would 
scurry by, his eyes fixed on the 
pavement in front of him, never 
looking up or around at the ugly 
reality of which he was a part. 

Washington in the summer is 
unearthly hot and humid, with the 
air thick and stifling. Partly as a 
defense against that, and partly to 
shut out the general unpleasant­
ness, I had the windows of my car 
rolled up and the air conditioner 
turned on. To help drown out the 
unavoidable cacaphony of city 
noises, I had my stereo tuned to 
the local classical music station. 

The spot at which the following 
incident occured was only a few 
steps away from the site where a 
luckless French tourist had been 
stabbed to death during a robbery 

by a drug-crazed Black a few nights 
earlier. The unfortunate visitor to 
our shores had doubtlessly perished 
under the misconception that he was 
safe walking alone on a well-lit 
busy street at night, for, after 
all, he was in the capital city of 
the most powerful country in the 
world, and he was less than a half­
mile from the official residence of 
the chief executive of that coun­
try. Poor misled bastard, I mused 
to myself. 

I waited impatiently for the 
traffic ahead of me to free up so 
that I could escape this hellish 
scene. The 1 i ght changed, and then 
changed again. Still no movement. 
In front of me a 300 pound Negress 
exchanged obscenities with the Pak­
istani driver of the cab from which 
she had just exited. An anorexic 
Puerto Rican whore lounged list­
lessly in the doorway of a fast 
food joint. 

On the corner next to me stood a 
mulatto with an over-sized ghetto­
blaster affixed to his shoulder, 
blaring out the latest pop hit by 
Mi chae 1 Jackson or Pri nee or some 
equally objectionable darling of 

The Washington D.C. that the tourists do not see. 
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the entertainment media. As one 
would expect, he had the volume 
turned up well past the point of 
distortion, so that the obnoxious 
rhythms and screechings of his 
radio penetrated even my little 
temperature modulated capsule of 
sanity. As he shuffled on down the 
street, mercifully passing out of 
earshot, I decided that the time 
had come for a counterattack. It 
would be no more than a token ges­
ture of defiance, I realized, but 
at least it would afford me the 
personal satisfaction of cathartic 
release. I switched off my air 
conditioner, rolled down all of my 
windows, and cranked my stereo up 
as loud as I could stand it. In­
stantly the filthy steel and con­
crete urban canyon was filled with 
the intricate and vaulting baroque 
harmonies of the Brandenburg Con­
cert No. 2 in D Major by Johann 
Sebastian Bach. 

As I expected, the raceless 
sludge occupying the sidewalks was 

South Africa 
From Page 1 

society and the capitalists who 
wanted cheap labor. But as in every 
pluto-democratic political system 
money talks and soon the capita 1-
i st s were able to consolidate 
their control of the National Party 
and drive out the idealists. Then 
as the internal political situation 
became more volatile and strikes 
arose, and as foreign economic 
sanctions came into effect the 
leaders of the National Party began 
to feel that dreaded pinch in their 
pocketbooks. So they began down the 
road to racial oblivion called 
compromise. 

But this was the inevitable 
consequence of Apartheid. It just 
moved to its logical conclusion 
more quickly than with most slave 
systems. In a slave society hard 
work is looked down upon as dirty 
and degrading, and that is the 
beginning of a psychological de­
generation that destroys the will 
of the people to sacrifice. The 
people need their slaves to main­
tain their artificially high stan­
dard of living and to avoid manual 
labor. They become so addicted to 
material comfort that they refuse 
to accept a decline in their pros-

stunned by the sudden turn of 
events. A light-complexioned Black, 
who I assumed from his manner of 
dress was some sort of pi mp, cupped 
his hands over his ears and re­
treated into the sanctuary of an X­
rated bookstore. Slowly the side­
walk emptied, as the street people 
drifted away in pain and confusion 
from this audio intrusion into 
their fetid world. 

A lone Negro/Hispanic hybrid, 
dressed in a synthetic flowered 
shirt unbuttoned to his navel, 
braved Bach's exalted testament to 
Aryan genius. His eyes scanned the 
suddenly-vacant sidewalk and the 
congested roadway in a frantic 
effort to discern the ~ource of the 
agony which was assaulting him. 
Our gazes met: my face was set in 
what I imagine was a slight smirk 
of self-satisfaction; his was con­
torted in revulsion and hatred at 
the horrible sound which he found 
so-- so alien. MMe 

peri ty to save their race and na­
tion. 

Moreover, those with a sense of 
social justice are ri~htly repelled 
ay the exploitation of slavery and 
become wrongly sympathetic toward 
the enemies of their race. This 
tendency is particularly pronounced 
in the English community. The Eng­
lish are mired in the prejudices of 
classical liberalism which is a 
complex of self-seeking individual­
ism and guilt. The English feel 
guilty because they are so self­
centered and selfish, and they 
confuse this guilt with moral im­
pulse. The Afi kaners, on the other 
hand, are still a basically nation­
alistic people, despite English 
influence and despite the self­
seeking corruption of their pluto­
cratic leaders. The social order of 
the Afrikaners is still strong and 
it would take several generations 
of corrupt leadership to change 
that. Most Afrikaners are still 
willing to sacrifice their own 
welfare for the sake of their na­
tion or "vol k", hence they see 
themselves as a noble people and 
feel none of th~ guilt of the En­
glish individualists. 

The AWB wants to establish an 
Afrikaner nation in South Africa 
which would exclude the Coloreds 
and exclude the English. Though we 
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Johann Sebastian Bach - an alien in 
Washington D.C. 

wish to see all of the White 
peoples of the world eventually 
united in one great nation, we 
recognize that that day cannot come 
until Whites are much more cultur­
ally homogeneous and until they 
speak the same language. Until then 
their differences will appear more 
important than their similarities 
and they will not be able to iden­
tify with each other as part of one 
White nation. Only a nation has the 
unity to act purposively and power­
fully. The English (40'.t of the 
White population) and the Afri­
kaners (6O'.t of the White popula­
tion) are too different in terms of 
culture, philosophy, and language 
to act as one nation. This is the 
reality of South Africa and we must 
accept it. 

Terre Blanche is right in fight­
ing for an Afrikaner nation. The 
English will run without a fight 
just as they did in Rhodesia. They 
will go to England, or to Aus­
tralia, or to Canada, or to America 
where the peoples a re derac i na ted 
and denationalized, and where Eng­
lish individualism reigns supreme. 
There they will be comfortable, but 
in South Africa they are fish out 
of water. Neither the Blacks nor 
the Afrikaners can tolerate them 

See SOUTH AFRICA, Page 6 
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Coke Is It? 
Like a Steven Spielberg creation 

complete with schmaltzy incidental 
music and an awe-inspiring theme, 
the glowing, multi-colored space 
station decends upon a crowd of 
unwary consumers. The superior in­
telligence of a distant world im­
parts its shining knowledge and its 
beverage-machine revelations to 
mankind. An innocent child receives 
the product, new dance routines are 
performed, and celebrities stand 
before the audience 1 i ke sa i-nts of 
the great corporations. 

No doubt you have seen the 
latest run of Coke and Pepsi com­
merical s blazing forth from the 
television screen. Their message to 
buy is pronounced in stirring, 
sublime, movie epic proportions. 
Not since "E.T." and the indescrib­
able "Close Encounters" has the 
public had such profundity sole: to 
them by the advertisers. The voice 
of an unseen mentor tel 1 s us that 
Pepsi is the "choice of a new gen­
eration", or that Coke is "the real 
thing". They have become the new 
emblems of America. Never mind the 
old gimmicks - be ready to accept 
their holy nugget, and if need be, 
die for your brand of cola. 

We have hit a new cultura 1 low 

point in this land of the free 
buyer. No longer will even a dis­
torted national anthem do, but a 
new jazzier hymn with flashing 
1 i ghts accompanied by refrains of 
"Coke is it!", blares out the sales 
pitch. Meanwhile, "Miami Vice" 
ethics of a sensual and deracinated 
life are paraded before our dulled 
and reddened eyes as the beverage 
monopolites pump ersatz standards 
into our heads. We are to join 
hands with soulful, high paid sing­
ers, linked arm in arm across the 
screen with their grand remedy for 
mankind's ills, as subjects of the 
indifferent plutocratic lords. 

So, the next time you hear that 
inspiring jingle of the "new gen­
eration" and the "number one" soft 
drink, don't fail to pop in your 
qua rte rs for the new messiahs of 
the commerical world. Even if they 
can't fufill all their promises for 
a better life, rest assured your 
participation will make someone 
happy. MM 

All hail our connercial saviors! 

South Africa 
From Page 5 

any 1 anger. For those few English 
who a~e true racialists we encour­
age them to either assimilate into 
the Afrikaner nation and support 
Terre Blanche's Movement, or to 
move back to Eng 1 and and dedicate 
themse 1 ves to the Nati ona 1 Front. 

White unity wi 11 come - one day 
Terra, the great White nation, will 
be established, but our progress 
toward that goal will come in 
stages. The first step is to root 
out individualism and create gen­
uinely nationalistic White politi­
cal orders around the globe. The 
second step is to agree on a 1 an­
gu age that will be taught as a 
second tongue to schoo 1 children in 
every White nation - a living Latin 
perhaps. Cultura 1 homogeneity wi 11 
bring unity, and unity will bring 
strength. It is the culturally 
homogeneous nations Germany and 
Japan that have proven themselves 
to be the great centers of new 
ideas in this century, not the 
multiracial and multicultural coun­
tries such as the U.S. and the 
U.S.S.R., which expend their phJsi­
cal and intellectual energy in 
i nterna 1 s trugg 1 e. The great na­
tions shall be our models, not the 
weak empires. 6G 
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1984 From Page 3 

formation gathering, they are thus 
far consoled by the fact that 
limited participation remains 
es sen ti ally voluntary. 

However, there is no telling if 
such monitoring has been covertly 
expanded beyond the admitted test 
sites. If not, then chances are 
that manufacturers, enamored with 
the ability of these surveillance 
techniques, will call for nation­
wide installation of UPC scanners 
at the store and at home. Al ready, 
the we 11-known Ne i 1 son Group ap­
parently prefers the TV monitor 
device to current rating systems. 
With it they would no 1 anger re­
ceive approximate reports of anony­
mous viewer time on each station, 
but keep precise records of indi­
vi dua 1 and family preferences. 

If these commercialized snooping 
devices do not conjure up scenes of 
thought police and "Ministry of 
Love" interrogation chambers, rest 
assured the System and the manufac­
turers will continue to to their 
best to imitate Big Brother's 
Oceania. Then there will be no 
doubts left in our minds as to who 
holds the power over 1 i fe and 
death. Meanwhi 1 e, the consumer 
herds are ready to use TV wands to 
respond to research questions and 
viewer polls, while even better 
methods 1 i e in wait. 

Monitors could be equipped with 
an electronic eye that would peer 
into the room, recognize each indi­
vidual, and register his or her 
presence. Even skin implants that 
could be read by the wand have been 
suggested. With our own built-in 
UPC bars just how different will we 
be from the packaged goods on the 
shelves? Needless to say any qualms 
on our part will be quietly soothed 
with talk of "pr:ogress" and 
"efficiency". 

Not too long ago the plutocrats 
and their media henchmen assured us 
that 1984 had been safely avoided, 
and we were left to go on buying 
and dying for the System. They 
pretend Big Brother remains in safe 
keeping. On the other hand, we 
realize that while Orwell's tale 
has not yet become a complete 
reality, it has merely been post­
poned. When the System feels 
threatened by us it wil 1 show its 
true colors. MM 
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LETTERS 
Dear Mr. Gallo: 

In the March issue of The 
Nationalist, p.6, is an article on 
psychiatry. While I have no dis­
agreement with the article, I would 
like to recommend a paperback book 
entitled Moodswing by Dr. Ronald R. 
Fieve. People and families having 
to cope with mental disorder, de­
p res s ion or chemical imbalance 
should be told about this book 
which costs $3.95. It will offer 
hope, encouragement and above all 
great enlightenment to these 
people. I am no psychiatrist, just 
a tired and retired travel agent. 

Thank you, 
J.G. Eddy, Jr. 
Loomis CA 

Dear Mr. Gallo: 

I have my May Nationalist; 
thanks so much. I find your paper 
quite elegant - and eloquent. 

Sincerely, 
Michael Barelli 
Birmingham AL 

Editor - the following letter was 
submitted by a reader of The 
Nationalist to the university news­
paper of the Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute and it was published 
therein. We encourage all of our 
readers to get their views publish­
ed in local publications and to 
send us copies of the printed let­
ter. This is an excellent way to 
spread National Democratic ideas. 

Dear Editor: 

I went to the journalism forum, 
held May 13th, on the Middle East, 
between an Israeli and Lebanese 
reporter. I was expecting some 
revelations about our own country's 
coverage of the Middle East over 
the past 30 years or so. 

Both Mr. Grenot and Mr. Mish­
lawi were very tame and other than 
sharing some interesting exper­
iences in their own journalism 
careers, failed to delve into any 
controversial topics. 

Furthermore, I found during 
the discussion, Israel's openness 
in the news media was highly over­
rated and any comment about Is­
rael's own pressure upon U.S. re­
porting was carefully sidestepped. 

Only in the most recent years, 
with the 1982 invasion of Lebanon 
and other sensitive issues like the 
Jonathan Pol lard spy case, has the 
bias towards Israel lessened and 
educated criticism grown. 

Even today, however, most in­
cidents are played down if not 
ignored entirely. A case in point 
is the interrogation and torture of 
an American citizen in Lebanon at 
the hands of Lebanese militia men 
and an Israeli officer this past 
March. 

While particular terrorist 
incidents were given front page 
headlines and attributed to certain 
Arab nations without complete proof 
of the perpetrators, the fully 
documented assault upon this Ameri­
can at the hands of an Israeli was 
consigned to a small blurb at the 
bottom of the page of The Wash­
ington Post. 

It would be a lie to say that 
Israel's flagrant criminal activi­
ties, including massacres of civ­
ilians and violations of the Geneva 
Convention, have gone unreported. 
Unfortunately, you have to be wil­
ling to hunt through library stacks 
and microfiche to find the hard 
evidence. 

A student a Virginia Tech has 
little research time on his hands 
to use our library to dig through 
all this material, so how is the 
average working person expected to 
do the same? 

The attacks ann killings of 
American soldiers and officials_, 
the blackmailing and spying by the 
Israeli Mos sad (Intelligence), and 
blatant theft of military parts and 
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secrets by Israel have been covered 
up or downplayed while Arab mis­
deeds receive the greatest atten­
tion. Few would claim Muammar 
Khadafy had nothing to do with the 
criminal acts by terrorists in 
recent months and he is not a 
threat to our own security. 

Likewise our retaliation last 
'month under the recent circum­
stances seems warranted. However, 
perhaps one should ask, what if 
Israel went on a killing spree 
against U.S. servicemen, and how 
would we react to it? 

In 1967 an American communica­
tions vessel, the USS Liberty, 
saling off the Sinai coast in in­
ternational waters was attacked by 
Israeli high performance jets. 
Those attacks were followed by 
torpedo boats and the napalming of 
the ship's deck by the aircraft. 

The assault lasted for two 
hours, killing 34 Americans and 
wounding 171 others. When the USS 
Liberty failed to sink quickly, the 
Israelis machine-gunned her life 
rafts and sent in troop-carrying 
helicopters to finish the job. 
Al though the USS Liberty's crew 
called for help from the 6th Fleet 
whose aircraft were just 10 minutes 
away, White House intervention pre­
vented anyone from going to their 
aid. 

The U.S. government accepted 
the flimsy excuse by Israel that 
her forces had mistaken the ship 
for an Egyptian freighter even 
though it was revealed that the 
identification of the ship was 
known in the Israeli War Room sev­
eral hours before the attack, and 
its position recorded on a map. 

According to an Armed Forces 
Contined next page 
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Help save this endangered species! 
ALL CHANGE IS NOT PROGRESS. The technological advances made in 

recent decades have bes towed many superficial material advantages on 
mankind, but at the same time they have injured the world in which we 
live and lowered the quality of our lives. 

The air we breathe has been poisoned. Our food is full of chemi­
cal additives. Our waters have been polluted and even the rain that 
falls from the sky is filled with acid in some regions. The ultimate 
horror of a nuclear holocaust looms ominously on the horizon. 

This unrestrained technological onslaught menaces the very exis­
tence of such animals as the Giant Panda and the gigantic Blue Whale, 
it threatens to exterminate the timid Mountain Gorilla and the magni­
ficent California Condor. But there is another animal population which 
is also endangered, and whose disappearance would be an even greater 
tragedy-- the White race. 

There are already numerous signs that the White race is losing 
the w il 1 to assert itself and even the w i 11 to 1 i ve. Each year more 
White people die than are born. At the current rate, Whites will 
become a minority in the United States around the year 2030. The 
traditional, healthy cultural and spiritual values of our Race have 
been undermined and contaminated. Suicide has become the number two 
cause of death for White teenagers. (Automobile accidents-- most of 
which are alcohol or drug related-- are now number one.) 

Unfortunately, most White people are ignorant and apathetic to 
the threat of racial extinction. Instead, they are caught up in an 
attitude of "do your own thing", "live for today", and "look our for 
Number One". They couldn't care less about the world their•grand­
chi)dren or great-grandchildren will have to live in, nor do they care 
about the future of their Race. 

But some of us do care. We are concerned. We are determined that 
our Race will survive, that it will have a clean environment in which 
to live and that in the future society will be structured in harmony 
with the laws of Nature-- not in opposition to them as today. We are 
pledged to the proposition that the future of our Race will be as 
glorious as its past. 

If these are your beliefs and concerns as well, write to us: 

National Democratic Front, Suite L290, 444 Frederick Avenue, 
Gaithersburg, Maryland 20877; or call (301) 670-0159. 
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Journal article, a "cover-up of the 
circumstances of the attack was 
ordered by President Johnson" who 
"could il 1 afford a confrontation 
with Israel ... A "news lid" was 
placed on the survivors of the 
attack by the military to ensure 
Israel's clean image. 

Testimony in a Court of 
Inquiry shortly afterwards by the 
USS Liberty's crewmen revealed that 
the attack was most likely "delib­
erate, but all such evidence was 
withheld from the public." The 
Journal article goes on to explain 
how the "American public was given 
a distorted version of the attack," 
but unfortunately not why. 

Can there be any doubt someone 
has been playing Big Brother with 
the news and it has been detrimen­
tal to our involvement in terms of 
lives and material? 

Perhaps it is time for people 
to ask who really are our friends 
and enemies in the Middle East and 
begin their own search beyond the 
limited horizons allowed by our 
media. 

Sincerely, 
Matt Enger 
Blacksburg VA 
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